
 

 

March 30, 2023 

 

 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations    

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town of Grimesland Street Repaving project in fiscal year 2024. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Grimesland, located at: 

 

   7592 Pitt Street 

Grimesland, North Carolina 27837 

 

The funding would be used for the street repaving of a large section of essential roads for the Town 

of Grimesland, North Carolina. 100% of funds will be allocated for the street repaving project 

Roughly twenty-two streets (3.31 miles) of in-town streets will be repaved along with dirt and 

gravel roads, and alley ways. This project is a good use of taxpayer funds because this would be 

for the safety of the residents and the thousands of commuters who pass through our town daily, 

as well as further developing the economic footprint of the town by providing better roads for all 

drivers to travel on and encouraging commerce across the community. Newer and safer roads also 

benefit EMS, Fire, and all Emergency Services going through our town. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

U.S.C 133(b). 

 

I certify that neither I, nor my immediate family, has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Don Davis 
Member of Congress 


